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17th May 2022
Dear parents and carers of year 5 and 6 pupils, 
Our residential trip to White Hall is fast approaching!  We have now received our programme of activities, which is included with this letter. Children will be placed in activity groups nearer to the time, but as you can see from the programme, all children will get to have a go at all of the activities!

Included with this letter are ‘parental information and consent forms’. Please could you read through this information and fill in the accompanying forms (consent form/medical information/personal information/declaration), and return them to school as soon as possible, preferably by the end of this week. These need to be sent to White Hall in plenty of time for the residential. Thank you for your cooperation!

Also included with this letter are ‘information for young people’ forms, which the children have been talked through at school today. Please read through these forms and discuss anything you feel you need to with your child. Some points to reiterate/clarify from the forms are as follows:

· You will need to send your child with a packed lunch on the first day of the residential, which we will eat when we arrive.

· Children will not be allowed to take mobile phones with them on the trip. We will have all of your contact details so that we can contact you should we need to. We will take plenty of photographs, some of which will be added to the school website while we are away, so that you can see what we are up to! 
· Please could you make sure that as tempting as it is, the children don’t pack any food for midnight feasts – this is to protect children at the residential centre who may suffer from food allergies. Thank you.

· There is a tuck/gift shop at White Hall. Children are allowed to bring up to £5 (but no more than this please) so that they can buy a souvenir or a sweet treat while they are there. This will be under adult supervision, so that we can ensure the safety of any children with food allergies. It would be really useful if the money was in change rather than a £5 note, so that the centre don’t run out of change! Please put the money in a named envelope and hand it to your child’s class teacher on the Monday/Tuesday of the week that we are going, to save us time on the day we are leaving. Thank you. 
· Impeccable behaviour is expected at all times, as we are representing our school in the community, and our school rules and values still apply. Poor behaviour will not be tolerated and sanctions in line with school policy will be applied if needed. Thank you for your support.

There is a kit list included on the White Hall information forms. Please remember it is best to send your child with old clothing rather than buying new where possible, as everything gets dirty! It’s also really useful to include a bin bag in their suitcase, in case anything is still damp when we are packing up to leave. Please also make sure everything is named so that we can reunite stray clothes with their owners! Thanks for your help with this. As mentioned in the White Hall information, all specialist outdoor clothing and equipment will be provided by White Hall, and walking boots and waterproofs are available to be borrowed for activities, so please don’t feel you need to buy things like this – equally, children are welcome to bring their own if they have them. It is also a good idea for children to leave watches etc. behind and wear a pair of studs only, if their ears are pierced, for safety reasons. Anyone with long hair will need to have it tied back for a lot of the activities, also for safety reasons, so pack some hair bobbles!
Staff accompanying the children on the residential are as follows: Miss Warburton, Mr Hannan, Mr Ford, Mrs Mettrick and Mrs Walker. We are all very excited! Children will be placed in a group with a member of school staff, who will accompany them on all of their activities. This will be done nearer to the time. Children will be asked who they would like to be with for activity groups as well as for dormitories, so that we have their input into friends with whom they will feel comfortable. 

The coach will leave school on Wednesday 30th June at 9:30am promptly. Children will need to arrive at school at the usual time (8:45-8:50am) so that we have time to register them and load up the coaches etc. The coach will depart White Hall at 2:00 on Friday 1st July, so we will be back in school in time for home time. 
We hope the children are looking forward to the residential as much as we are! Keep fingers crossed for dry weather for us! If you have any questions at all, please don’t hesitate to contact myself, your child’s class teacher or Mr Woodward on our usual email addresses.
Best wishes,

Miss Warburton (Peonies class teacher and KS2 leader) 
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